August 31, 2016
To Property owner/address
Notice of FEMA Letter of Map Change Action

Category 2, Case #_________________
Dear Property Owner:

Your property located on Tax Map #______ Lot #______ in the Town of ____ has an existing FEMA “Letter of Map Change” (LOMC). This map change meant that either the building, property or a portion of property was removed from the mapped 1% annual chance Special Flood Hazard Area (SFHA) on FEMA’s Flood Insurance Rate Map (FIRM).  The new flood map will become effective on___, 2016. As a result, FEMA has reviewed all prior LOMC’s to determine whether or not they will remain in effect when the new maps go into effect. Your particular LOMC case will be among those that will be revalidated, and the structure, property, or portion of property will continue to be mapped outside of the SFHA when the updated maps become effective. 
Though the building, property or portion of property described in the LOMC will remain out of the SFHA, portions of your property may remain in the SFHA. If you own a structure near the SFHA, the Maine Floodplain Management program recommends that you purchase flood insurance. 26%+ of all flood insurance claims are for properties outside of the SFHA. Floods of a larger magnitude than the 1% annual chance can happen at any time. Please consult with your insurance agent for more information. 
If you have additional questions, please contact Sue Baker, State Coordinator for the National Flood insurance Program at (207) 287-8063 or at sue.baker@maine.gov.      
